## TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Barry Levey, Assistant Mayor Gina Ellis, Council Member Judy Kerns, Council Member Matthew Hull, Council Member

January 2, 2019

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 9:00pm, with the following members present: Commission Chairman Barry Levey, Commission Members Ken Lord, Judy Kerns and Matt Hull and Town Administrator Rick Bishop

Minutes for December, 2018 were read and approved.

General Fund Report was \$304,069.80.

Mr. Levey noted the regional water board meeting. He said that the Boonsboro audit was not complete so the FY2018 true-up could not happen. He noted that the scheduled quarterly cost for Keedysville will go up for FY2019.

Mr. Levey said that he will have a meeting with Mark Bradshaw of the Washington County Dept. of Water Quality to discuss installing a sewer line, in conjunction with the waterline extension at the end of Antietam Drive.

Mr. Levey asked for the temperature in the base of the water tank to be turned down.

Mr. Levey said that for the quarter ending September 30, 2018, the water losses were at 12%.

Mr. Levey said that Boonsboro is desiring to purchase a generator as a shared cost. He said he asked that a generator that can also power the Keedysville booster pump station be purchased.

Ms. Kerns said that Larry Baker said that something needs to be fixed by the pump station. She asked if Mr. Levey knew anything about it. He said no.

Meeting adjourned at 8:19pm.

Submitted, Richard Bishop Town Administrator